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June 23rd, 2021 

 

John Nichols, P.E. 

Brunswick County Public Utilities 

250 Grey Water Road 

Supply, NC 28462 

 

RE: Shallotte Transmission Waterline 

 Change Order #1 

 

Dear Mr. Nichols: 

 

On June 6th, 2021, we received the attached letter from Ralph Hodge Construction Company requesting 

additional funds and time due to the current overall stability of the construction materials market, 

specifically the cost and availability of the PVC pipe, and their recommendation to move forward with 

DIP as the pipe material for the remainder of the Project. 

 

Ductile Iron Pipe (DIP) is the standard pipe material recommended for large diameter transmission lines 

for Brunswick County Public Utilities. PVC pipe was a substitution that was executed as a cost savings 

at the time of award. Based on the current availability of PVC, the proposed recommendation to provide 

DIP for the remainder of the project would be beneficial to the project, and avoid further delays due to 

regional availability of PVC pipe. 

 

As stated in this letter the PVC resin industry has been severely impacted by a shortage caused due to 

winter storm events in Texas. These shortages have particularly impacted this project due to the large 

diameter (24”) and the amount of resin required to produce, as well as the overall low demand for this 

pipe size regionally. 

 

Due to conditions being out of the control of the Owner, Engineer and Contractor, we take no exceptions 

to the proposed recommendation from the Contractor to proceed with substitution of the remaining PVC 

with DIP for an added cost of $365,046.00. After incorporating a previous credit of $40,000 from Change 

Proposal dated January 6th, 2021, the net change order at this time is $325,046.00 and an extension of 

the Contract by 56 days.  

 

This recommendation is solely based the unique conditions noted above, as well as the overall 

uncertainty of market conditions in the coming months and are in attempt to mitigate additional costs 

and time delays on this project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Matthew T. Haley, PE 

Project Engineer 

 

CFE File: 839-04 

Attachments: (1) DIP Substitution Letter w/ Estimate, (2) Letters From Regional Suppliers, (3) Change 

Proposal for Fusible PVC  




